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Families on the Move? 

Please let the school office know if your family will be moving next year. We are beginning to 
plan for next year, and it is helpful if we are aware of any students who will not be attending 
EES in September.     
 
 

 

 

 

 

EES Cross Country Team! 

Does your Child like to run trails? Errington Elementary School is starting a Cross Country 
Team for Grades 4 to 7 for April (starting April 10th).  

 

We will meet on Tuesdays and Fridays at 11:55 am and run the RDN trails behind the school.  

• What does your child need? Runners and a water bottle.  

• Where do we meet? Outside of Room 10.  

 

Students will practice running each week and then at the end of the month, run a qualifying 
club race (by each Grade) to then participate in a district meet in May.  

 

If you have any questions, please email: Ms. Smith @ tsmith@sd69.bc.ca  

See you on the trails!  

 

  

mailto:tsmith@sd69.bc.ca


   

 

   

 

Student Learning Surveys: 

The Student Learning Survey is for students in Grades 4, 7, 10, and 12, their 
parents, and staff.  

The survey covers a wide range of topics and provides feedback on the 
implementation of the curriculum changes, learning environment, student 
wellness and satisfaction, student belonging and engagement, and career 
preparation.  Questions were developed with input from partner groups, 
teachers and experts in educational measurement and special education. This 
survey will be administered to our Grade 4 and 7 students in the coming months.  
Parents of Grade 4 and 7 students are encouraged to complete this survey by 
clicking on the link below. 

Parents may access the survey following the directions and link for Direct Access 
below.  Surveys are to be completed by parents with children in Grades 4, 7, 10, 
and 12.  A parent may complete a survey for each child in the targeted grades.  
The parent survey is available in English, French and 16 other languages. Thank 
you in advance for your participation.  The survey is open until midnight on May 
3, 2024. 

To complete the survey: 
1. Go to any computer that has an up-to-date internet browser access. 

Acceptable browsers include Firefox, Internet Explorer, Chrome, or 
Edge. 

2. Go to www.bced.gov.bc.ca/sat_survey/access.htm   
3. Scroll down to the “Parent” section and select Direct Access – no logon 

number required; then select: 

• District: the name of your child’s school district (69 – Qualicum) 

• School: the name of your child’s school (Errington Elementary) 

• Language: the language of your choice 
4. Complete the survey by clicking on the appropriate circle to answer 

each question.  Move to the next set of questions by clicking on the 
right arrow in the bottom right corner of the screen. Click on the left 
arrow to navigate backwards. 

5. When you have finished the survey, you will get a message “Thank you 
for sharing your views”. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 Child Dental Benefit 

Families with an income of 
under $90,000 are eligible for 
a dental benefit for uninsured 

children under 12. 
Applications are due June 30.   

Find out more. 
 

 

 

Drop-off and Pick-up 
 
Please note that school begins at 

8:10am and dismissal is at 
1:56pm.   

We would like to remind parents 
to us the Lower Parking Lot for 

drop off / pick up of their 
students, in the morning and 

right after school. 
 

 

 

 

Pete the Cat is back! 
April 25th, 2024 

 

 

 

 

http://www.bced.gov.bc.ca/sat_survey/access.htm
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__app.cyberimpact.com_click-2Dtracking-3Fct-3DuMfUUXrk1ECQZ6KBCxDYCOqPqqECGxDiHdSjVzWCYafjSdYXham9P4epbWHHtYbGhJJzg9bdO95sa2LS8fxH361A3VOAF4fp2SERgyqsnm9QS99BUed3Gb5EcE4DO2y9&d=DwMFaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=G1-lljBVqAZXLaXCNRpWsyWccPNuVassVBfDTyL2i4I&m=YHPiZ9e1AFDz6lbywxGOvdz_UFNMqDej7NY1Lq3gasGB9JVe8-S4ztoeO7OXrNkf&s=huM9_iWSgW53gN9xxDtXjI8jl2BOm5_5BgA1bquCbxE&e=


   

 

   

 

Planning for September 
 
In the coming months, we will begin developing a draft class organization for 
next school year.  This includes projecting student enrolment and creating 
classes that make the most efficient use of our staff, while at the same time, 
observing provincial class size limits and building classes that can work together 
as a team.  Below is a link to a letter from the Associate Superintendent regarding 
class formation for September 2023.  If you would like to provide input to your 
child’s placement, please do this by Friday, April 12th.  Parent input is one of 
several factors that guide us in the formation of classes.  We must pay attention 
to the other important considerations outlined in the letter below, which 
contribute to an optimum learning environment for all children. While a smaller 
school such as ours has many benefits, we are also faced with a very limited 

number of classes at each grade level – which limits placement options.  

Please refer to the following letter from the Assoc. Superintendent of Schools 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

 

 

Online Safety Sessions 

Safer Schools Together is 
offering erase virtual family 
learning sessions on social media 
awareness and online safety. 
Share them widely within your 
districts and school 
communities! 

Additional information and 
registration here. 
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__app.cyberimpact.com_click-2Dtracking-3Fct-3DzzcnwF1FHONLBqkmZjNmT5qd4sJ99kY7SKqFkaEIzfqCgNsz1zkaflZNydJKDdqNwBzbfOurqmarY-2DSnWyG-2DcaeFo5KD28QuG4KDpBFR5HtjFhJSkf5NYla-5FXhEm37dy&d=DwMFaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=G1-lljBVqAZXLaXCNRpWsyWccPNuVassVBfDTyL2i4I&m=-yg4cL59ZfgPzPVMoVo-3clB67DznbTZwdny_bStOU7W_2CHASqVAI9Y1qsOdBTB&s=N_xPxp_Gt08LSFLuhF4DuiJICMRwHK68FibxgtDfhik&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__app.cyberimpact.com_click-2Dtracking-3Fct-3DYiAz-2DMdAWEXZWThwWLog5MGVcKa4vCraMb-2DlAvnb6hGGtrJcs-2DNhi4tothdHKcovET0tCg0oYVeI9ojZRGA68rEQ4LCJu7eQwaz97JEmkWjDmTwnjqLmYA88gCkbgyFo&d=DwMFaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=G1-lljBVqAZXLaXCNRpWsyWccPNuVassVBfDTyL2i4I&m=-yg4cL59ZfgPzPVMoVo-3clB67DznbTZwdny_bStOU7W_2CHASqVAI9Y1qsOdBTB&s=H3BFTV8OjdGwoElCVNERE6GBJYFp583-ZW9NgHXOKDQ&e=


   

 

   

 

 

 

 



   

 

   

 

Wildcats Sports Desk 

Wildcats Victory – Wildcats Claw their way to the Top 

 

On Wednesday March 13th the Errington Wildcats Volleyball team made history by winning a first-place district banner.  This 
is the first time that an Errington Elementary team has won first place in any sporting discipline.  The girls had such great 
attitudes over the entire day, and they just got stronger and more confident as the day progressed.  A huge congratulations 
to the entire Wildcats Volleyball team, especially to Karen Fairweather and Linda Weingart for all their efforts coaching this 
season.  Also, a special shout-out to our assistant coaches and former Errington Wildcats, Alyssa Lane as well as Lily and 
Andrea Williams.  Their coaching tips were so helpful over the season, and it was great to show our kids what high school 
volleyball looks like.  Our final game was a dominant victory over Arrowview Elementary to clinch the title.  It was a truly 
heartwarming conclusion with lots of screaming, cheering, tears and jumping for joy! 

 

                  

 

  



   

 

   

 

Health Education Starts Mid-April 

Health Education is a part of the Physical Education curriculum and this year classes will begin in Mid-April.  For younger 
classes this will mean a couple of classroom visits to talk about ways to stay safe and learn the scientific names for our 
private parts.  For middle grades it’s a few more classes to discuss similar content in more detail.  For our older learners 
we have more classes which cover areas such as puberty, sexual health and identity and ways to keep our bodies healthy.   

Below I’ve included the main learning outcomes from the P.E. curriculum that will be covered at each grade level.  Please 
note the information your child receives may be slightly different from another child in the same grade depending on if 
they are in a split grade classroom.  For example, a student in grade 3 might learn about some of the grade 4 content if 
they are in a grade 3 / 4 split class; whereas if that same grade 3 were in a grade 2/3 split class they would hear more of 
the primary content. 

Kindergarten & Grade 1 

• Names for parts of the body, including male and female private parts 

• Appropriate and inappropriate ways of being touched 

• Reliable sources of health information 

Grade 1, 2, 3 

• Names for parts of the body, including male and female private parts 

• Strategies for accessing health information 

• Strategies and skills to use in potentially hazardous, unsafe, or abusive situations 

Grades 3,4,5 

• Describe ways to access information on and support services for a variety of health topics 

• Strategies and skills to use in potentially hazardous, unsafe or abusive situations, including common lures or tricks 
used by potential abusers. 

• Factors that influence self-identity, including body image and social media 

• Physical, emotional, and social changes that occur during puberty, including those involving sexuality and sexual 
identity. 

Grades 5,6,7 

• Practices that promote health and well-being, including those that prevent communicable and non-communicable 
illnesses. 

• Sources of health information and support services 

• Strategies to protect themselves and others from potential abuse, exploitation, and harm in a variety of settings 

• Physical, emotional, and social changes that occur during puberty, including those involving sexuality and sexual 
identity, and changes to relationships 

 

  



   

 

   

 

EES Library News  

This month: 

SEASONAL ROUNDS - POLLINATORS, FROG AND CRANES:  It's Earth Month in our Library.  We have many books and 
resources on display about pollination, animals and plants in this season of tum qwilus (Time of Ripening) under the litmus 
moon (Moon of the Sandhill Crane). This month on our nature walks, we'll study pollinators and plants along our Forest 
Stewardship Trail. Did you know we have a Butterfly Alley?  We'll be talking about water, conservation and companion 
planting.  We've got lots of great stuff available in the library, come on in and check them out!  Special thanks to our student 
Nature Leaders Anna, Adaya, Luca, Axsel and Desiree!  

GLADIATORS CHESS:  Congratulations to our Gladiators Chess Champions!  We enjoyed a very exciting tournament just 
before spring break and the following students won their grade level: 

• Grade 7 - Gage E 

• Grade 6 - Ben Z 

• Grade 5 - Tyson S 

• Grade 4 - Vincent L 

 

Lukas. S won the Sportsmanship Award and Adaya. B won Most Improved Player.  These students are invited to the District 
Chess Tournament on May 2nd at QBES. Our Special Thanks to our Gladiators Chess Club members who ran a great 
tournament!  

 

COAST SALISH WEAVE COLLECTION: We are thrilled to welcome 10 pieces from the Coast Salish Weave Collection. The 
collection will arrive the week of April 15 and stay for a month in our Lobby Gallery. We will be sharing some fun activities 
with classes including Coast Salish Shapes, Geometry and Animal Traits. We'll also be learning about the Spindle Whorl 
design including the history of spindle whorls and the Coast Salish Woolly Dogs. Click here for more information about this 
fabulous collection https://salishweave.com/.  Thank you to Sarah Elson-Haugan and Indigenous Education staff for helping 
us with this special presentation.   

 

LOST AND OVERDUE BOOKS:   Please check at home and bring back your overdue books. If you have lost a book, let us 
know and we can figure out how to replace it.  Thanks! 

Ms. Richards and Mrs. Cook 

 

 

 

https://salishweave.com/


   

 

   

 

PHOTO GALLERY 

 

Salish Weave Examples from 2023 

 

                         

 

Gladiators Chess 2024 
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Congratulations 

to the  

Gladiators Chess 

Champions! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

   

 

Daily Lunch available @ EES  

Our daily lunch program is underway and while we have experienced some 

hiccups along the way in launching this new program, we are grateful to be 

able to provide meals at school for students.  

 

Our dedicated PAC continues to offer Hot Lunch on specific Fridays. Ordering 

for both programs will be done through Munch-a-Lunch, however, it will be 

through separate accounts. 

   

**Please note that the ability to order lunches is a week prior to the date of 
the lunch.  
 

EES Lunch Program 
(daily lunch) 

EES PAC Hot Lunches 
(select Fridays only) 

Errington School Meals 
If you already have a PAC account 

use: 
ADD Errington School 

PAC Hot Lunches 

Community Programs & Events 

We get numerous advertisements for community programs and 

opportunities to include in newsletters.  Please click on the link below to view 

the events/programs offered within the community – access is via the 

Qualicum School District Community Page: 

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/  

RDN – REC Connect 

RDN Recreation and Parks offers programs and services year-round.  

Link: https://www.getinvolved.rdn.ca/rec-connect   

Information for Families: 

• Family Accident Reimbursement Plan 

 

 KEY DATES 

APRIL 
29 – Pro-D Day (no school) 

MAY 

15 - Showcase of Learning   

(2:15-7:00 pm) 
17 – Conferencing Adjustment 
        Day (no school) 
20 – Victoria Day (no school) 

 
JUNE 
27 – Final day of school – early 
        dismissal 

 

https://munchalunch.com/schools/erringtonschool/
https://munchalunch.com/schools/erringtonschool/
https://munchalunch.com/addaccount
https://munchalunch.com/schools/Errington/
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/
https://www.getinvolved.rdn.ca/rec-connect
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Parent/Pages/default.aspx#/

